Youth Council

March 9, 2011
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those Present: Heather Gleason, Kendra Grunig, Robert Lindgren, Lee Hiller, Paul Marquardt, Andrew Miller, Harlen Miller, Glenn Morris, Kathi Rusch, Monde Schwartz, Karen Wagner, John Woodwick, Gloria Zachow
I. Welcome and Introductions

Glenn Morris called the meeting to order and members introduced themselves.  

II. Approval of Minutes

Glenn Morris called for the approval of the January meeting minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes by unanimous consensus was made by Glenn Morris.
III. Program Year 2011 Youth Plan
Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the proposed Youth Plan for the 2011 Program Year.  Information in the plan included an update to Youth Council members, program design for in-school and out-of-school youth, as well as best practices for foster care youth and youth with disabilities.  New additions to the plan include the expansion of the PICE program, replication of Greater Mankato Career Expo in Fairmont and New Ulm, youth participation in the Tour of Manufacturing,  youth internships, mentoring training for worksite supervisors, monthly youth groups, and a pilot project with ISEEK to connect youth to employers through social media.  The final allocations have not been released at this time.  A motion to recommend approval of the PY 2011 Youth Plan was made by Monde Schwartz and seconded by Robert Lindgren.  The motion carried.    
IV.
Updates
Youth Directories
Kathi Rusch reported that the youth directories are being updated.  We are in the process of selecting artwork for the covers and collecting orders from the schools.  The directories are expected to be printed next month and distributed in May.  
2010 WIA Youth Program Third Quarter Results

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the Program Year 2010 WIA Youth Second Quarter Results.  MVAC has served 175 youth so far and the goal is to serve 192.  The preliminary performance measure results indicate that we are meeting all of the youth measures.  In addition, youth internship activities increased from 5% to 15%. 

IV. Other Business

Member Updates

Monde Schwartz reported that the Greater Mankato Career Expo is scheduled for April 6th.

Kathi Rusch reported on the Math 85 Pilot Project which involves 7 local school districts that assess college readiness of high school juniors and seniors through the Accuplacer placement assessment.  The pilot will help students understand where they need additional skill building and training.   

Robert Lindgren reported that the Work Skills Competition is scheduled for May 19th.  
The meeting adjourned.    

